\$200 at the bottom of pool

The 2nd Annual UNB Invitational Lifeguard Competition was held last week at the Lady Beaverbrook Gym, Sir Max Aitken Pool, and the Lady Beaverbrook Resident Pool. Not as many teams showed up as hoped, but the five teams that participated learned much from the competition. The five teams were: the UNB Red Eyes, UNB Black Eyes, Saint John, Dartmouth Ambulance, and Halifax.

The teams gathered Saturday morning to go over any last minute detains and answer any unanswered questions about the day. The first event to occur was the individual First Aid Situation in the lobby of the Lady Beaverbrook Gym. Dartmouth Ambulance won this event. Next, the teams were taken to the Priority Assessment event held in Room 210. Here, one of the two host teams, the UNB Black Eyes went on to win this event. After leaving the Priority Assessment, the teams had a few minutes to clear their heads from the fast thinking that they just did, and to clear out the screaming of victim #7.

utour

ckler

shaw

Dakin

Vood

Next came the CPR event, where the teams found Chris Clean, a manequin, hanging from the shower, and his son, a baby manequin, face down in a sink full of water. The teams reacted quickly to try to revive the two victims of the suicide attempt. The other hosts of the weekend, the UNB Red Eyes, triumphed to a first place. The teams then left for lunch before the real fun was to begin in the pool.

The teams arrived at the LBR Pool at 1:00 pm to do the lifeguard skills which were a



Francois Bedard



Andrea Gaudet



Jill Reader



Ian MacKenzie



Steve Power (Coach)



Laura McMahon



Kim Crosman



Peter Nixon



Daryl Thompson

non-breathing deep water removal, and also a nonbreathing spinal victim. All teams performed above standards, but the teams from Saint John came out on top. The teams were then transported down to the SMA

Pool to participate in the Pool Situations which counts for the majority of the responsibility of lifeguards. Once again, Dartmouth Ambulance were victorious. The situations were a non-swimmer in the deep end, swimmers going the

wrong way and colliding with others, a broken arm in another part of the building, and for the major, a heart attack victim. The last event of the day was a relay race which was won by Dartmouth Ambulance, and there was a close

second and third race by Saint John and the UNB Red Eyes.

The UNB Lifeguard Teams would like to say thank-you to all the victims and judges for the great job that they did and also to Jeff Christie for driving the van. We would also like to thank Jeff Burkard for the help he gave us in organizing the events. Special thanks should go out to Steve Power for all the hard work he put into organizing and running the competition. He also coached the two UNB Teams and deserves some of the credit for the excellent performance of the teams through out all the competitions that we competed in during the year. If you were an innocent swimmer on Saturday, you deserve some thanks for your patience through out the swim.

The team members are looking forward to the National Lifeguarding Competition being held in Burlington, Ontario and are looking forward to bringing back what they learned to serve the university and the public during the summer and the 1987-88 school year.

As for the 50/50 draw held by the team, Dean MacGillvary, of the faculty of Physical Education, drew the winning ticket which was Kirby MacLeod. He can collect his winnings during the 4:30-5:30 swim on Friday. The \$200 worth of quarters will be on the bottom of the pool in the deep end. We will supply a mask, snorkel and an air tank for 5 minutes of air. We ask that divers look out for him and not to take too much of his winnings.

CONTACT LENSES



DAVID G. HARDING

Contact Lens Practitioner

Dedicated to the highest professional standards of Contact Lens Practice.

- Eye examinations promptly arranged
 Information & Consultation
- B Descript & Complete Comics
- Personal & Complete Service.

458-9015

MCADAM OPTICAL

KINGS PLACE

"Where we never forget how important you are!"

You are cordially invited to attend The Business Society



SPRING

Semi-Formal
on Friday, April 4 1987
at the Fredericton Motor Inn
from 7:30pm to 2am

Hors D'oeurves and Dancing Tickets are \$5 in advance, \$6 at the door and can be purchased in Tilley 304